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NOTICE TO MEMBERS

Subject: Petition 0106/2007 by D.B.L. (Danish), on discrimination regarding payment of 
child support

1. Summary of petition

The petitioner, who is resident in Luxembourg, complains that having left Denmark, she is no 
longer receiving child support payments from that country for her underage offspring. Given 
that the petitioner's divorced husband claims that he is without means, had the petitioner been 
resident in Denmark, the municipal authorities would have assumed his responsibility for 
child support payments. The petitioner argues that she is the victim of discrimination, having 
moved from one EU Member State to another, and is accordingly seeking action by the 
European Parliament.

2. Admissibility

Declared admissible on 31 May 2007. Information requested from Commission under Rule 
192(4).

3. Commission reply, received on 19 October 2007.

The petitioner is a Danish national who is living in Luxembourg. She is divorced and resides 
with her son. Her former husband is resident in Denmark, and does not pay her any child 
support. The municipal authorities in Denmark are refusing to pay the petitioner child support.

The petitioner states that if she were resident in Denmark, the municipal authorities would pay 
her child support.  She believes that she is being discriminated against because she is resident 
in another Member State.

From the information provided it appears that the payment in question may be an advance of 
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maintenance payments.  In cases C-85/99 (Offermanns) and C-255/99 (Humer), the European 
Court of Justice held that the Austrian “advance on maintenance payments” constituted a 
family benefit for the purposes of EC Regulation 1408/71 on the coordination of social 
security. The child support from the Danish municipal authorities to which the petitioner 
refers seems similar to the benefits at issue in those cases, and therefore this payment could be 
a family benefit within the scope of Regulation 1408/71. If this is correct, the Danish 
authorities should not refuse to pay the petitioner on the grounds that she is resident in another 
Member State. However it is not possible to give definite advice about this without further 
information on the petitioner's circumstances.

The Commission services are willing to write to the Danish authorities about this on the 
petitioner's behalf. If the petitioner would like the Commission services to do this, she is 
invited to write with further details. In particular the Commission services would need a full 
description of the facts of the case, together with the petitioner's Danish social security 
number, her former address in Denmark, and if possible the name, address and social security 
number of her former husband.

It appears possible that the Danish authorities are not complying with EC Regulation 1408/71. 
The petitioner is invited to send further details so that Commission services may investigate 
this matter further on her behalf.

4. Commission reply, received on 26 October 2009.

From the information provided it appears that the payment in question may be an advance of 
maintenance payments.  In cases C-85/99 (Offermanns) and C-255/99 (Humer), the European 
Court of Justice held that the Austrian “advance on maintenance payments” constituted a 
family benefit for the purposes of EC Regulation 1408/71 on the coordination of social 
security.  The child support from the Danish municipal authorities to which the petitioner 
refers seems similar to the benefits at issue in those cases, and therefore this payment could be 
a family benefit within the scope of Regulation 1408/71.  If this is correct, the Danish 
authorities should not refuse to pay the petitioner on the grounds that she is resident in another 
Member State.  However, it is not possible to give definite advice about this without further 
information on the petitioner's circumstances.

In its initial reply to Parliament, the Commission services proposed to write to the Danish 
authorities in order to clarify the situation of the petitioner. However, in order to do this, the 
petitioner needed to provide some additional information as to the factual situation. Following 
the receipt of that information, the Commission services wrote to the Danish Authorities and 
asked for an investigation of the case.

The Danish Authorities replied on 3 November 2008 and informed that they had asked the 
relevant municipality to reinvestigate the matter and to answer to the petitioner directly. The 
Authorities also asked the municipality to inform the petitioner on her rights as regards the 
possibilities to appeal in case of a refusal of her request.

The Commission services sent a letter to the Petitioner on 26 June 2009 asking her to clarify 
whether the matter had been settled with the municipality. As the Petitioner has not replied to 
the letter, the Commission is not in a position to proceed with the investigation.
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